
 

 

 

SCHOOL ROAD, LOWER MOUTERE  
www.lowermoutere.school.nz  ~ office@lowermoutere.school.nz 

ph.526 7775        Absentee txt 027 3398801 

 

Dear Parents and whanau of Lower Moutere School –                                       2021 

 

 
 

We have been enjoying the great views that our school celebrates, 
up to the Mighty Mount Arthur … here is the view from school this 
week… 
This latest snow drop will be welcomed by all our keen Year 7 & 8 
students who will be heading up to Rainbow on Friday 3 
September!  
 
 
 

BUILDING WORKS  

You will note the fencing that has appeared at school this week – the first part is to relocate a building on site that 
will be used for Mrs Suddaby and Mrs Beatson, along with office space for our Learning Support Co-ordinator – Mr 
Mark Stephens. Following this, we look forward to the hall extension starting. By the end of the term, we are 
(fingers crossed!) seeing the start of Rooms 5 & 6 being renovated. All good things take time!  

 

School PROCEDURES  

One of the tasks of the Board of Trustees is to review and / or put in place, school policy, and ensure that these are 
being met. All of our procedures are held in the School Docs system - a very robust process is put in place to review 
these and keep them relevant and up-to-date. We invite you to visit the site at https://www.schooldocs.co.nz/ 
Search for our school name then enter our username is lowermoutere. The password is respectful. Currently there 
are 2 policies that are up for review. These are Behaviour Management and Concerns and Complaints. If you would 
like to have input, please go to the site and follow the review process under the Current Review tab. 
 

STUDENT AMBASSADORS  

We can all be very proud of 7 students in our senior school who spoke to a Waimea school on Wednesday night, 
about being in a full primary school. The Board of the school concerned made a special note of the confidence and 
articulation that our students had, as they spoke to the Board and community. Comments that impressed me 
incredibly from them were… 
άBeing at this school since I was 5, I can see that being the older student in the school places a lot more expectations on me to be a role model 
to others. The teachers rely on me a lot more to take responsibilities in the school. I am often trusted to do tasks and oversee activities across 
the school.έ 
άI also believe that at our school, we also strive for independence, are encouraged to show maturity and live up to our school values - which is 
respect. The seniors are learning to become big, strong leaders for when they go to high school. This is a great skill for life - learning to look 
out for others and be a contributing citizen.έ 
“With all the things we do around the school, this shows the teaching staff that we have responsibility, and that we can be trusted to get on 
and support the school. It is like helping a community.έ 
 

NEWS FROM ROOM 2!  

In Room 2 we had a web conference with the team who work together to look after 
the passengers and trains on the TranzAlpine trip from Christchurch to Greymouth. 
We are focusing on aspects of safety. During the web conference we got to talk 
with Ian who drives the locomotive.  Kai has done an amazing picture of Ian the 
engineer and on his mind map he says that Ian inspects the train. His story says....... 

If the snow is deep he has to put on chains. If the snow is deep the 
locomotive is affected. An earthquake made the tunnel move a little 
bit. He drives carefully and he looks at the engine . 

https://www.schooldocs.co.nz/


   

Room 8 experimenting with forced perspective!  

 

 

 

 

 

Is your child getting enough sleep??  

A recent survey conducted at MOTEC with our Year 7 & 8 students highlighted that a 
number of our students across all schools were not getting enough sleep. Have you 
ever wondered how much sleep a child should get? Here is a handy reference to 
answer that very question!  

 

Tummy bugs & headaches  

We have had a number of students away this week, some with coughs, headaches and 
sore tummy’s. You will be aware of the virus that is affecting a number of children 
around the area. Remember to keep your child home from school if they are not well 
and give them a chance to rest and recover before venturing out again. 

 

Finally - thank you to the large number of parents who attended the parent teacher interviews at the start of this 
term (we had over 80 percent of parents attending) as one of the most significant factors in student achievement is 
the involvement of parents in the education of their child. Taking an active interest, supporting them with their 
next learning steps and the challenges they face, cannot be understated. Staff all commented on how many parents 
thanked them for the work they do … this is very much appreciated. 
 

AUGUST   SEPT  

13th  School Disco  3rd  Year 7 & 8 Ski Trip  

26 th   Tennis in Schools Programme  14th  Interschool Speech Competition  

19th  Board or Trustees meeting  

(6pn in Staffroom)  

 20th  Dental Van arrives  

24 th  LMS Speech Competition   21st  School Photos 

25 th  Junior Winter Tournament   23rd  Board of Trustees meeting (6pm in Staffroom)  

26 th   Senior Winter Tournament   OCTOBER  

   1st Last day of Term 3  

   18th  First day of Term 4  

   19th -22nd 

21st -22nd 

Year 7 & 8 Camp - Totaranui  

Year 4 Camp - Marahau 

   25th  Labour Day 

   28th  Board of Trustees meeting (6pm in Staffroom)  

 
Many thanks for your support for the school! 
 
Chris Bascand (JP) - Principal 
 
 
 



   

 

 

 

 



   

 

 

 


